

8 Dingwall Place Papatoetoe Auckland 2025 New Zealand Ph: 09 278 3699 info@dingwall.co.nz www.dingwall.co.nz

The Hon Tracey Martin Minister for Children Parliament Buildings Wellington 6160 New Zealand t.martin@ministers.govt.nz

23 January 2020

Dear Minister

Please accept the following as our statement in response to the first half yearly report from the Independent Children's Monitor:

"Dingwall Trust welcomes this inaugural report from the Independent Children's Monitor. The Trust is committed to working alongside the Monitor and other agencies to continually improve standards of care for tamariki and rangatahi and achieve world's best practice. Most importantly, the Dingwall Trust wants to ensure that improving standards of care result in better outcomes for tamariki and rangatahi so they go confidently into their futures."

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to this report. We look forward to working with the Monitor and Oranga Tamariki in the future.

Yours sincerely

Claudine Young CEO, The Dingwall Trust